
MINUTES OF THE ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 29th APRIL 2014
PRESENT: 
Cllr. Holmes (in the Chair), Cllrs. Bancroft, Fletcher, Goodchild and macLachlan
Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct or indirect within the meaning of section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.
31/13: Section 137 Applications:
a)
An application had been received from Cranbrook Bowls Club; they were embarking on a project to update their website which they hoped would help attract new members. The total cost of the project would be £750; they were looking for a contribution of £250. Cllr. Fletcher suggested the Bowls Club should liaise with the Fun Day Committee with a view to having a presence at the Cranbrook Fun Day and inviting people to ‘have a go’ as this would also encourage people to join. Cllr. Fletcher proposed the full amount requested be awarded, this was seconded by Cllr. Bancroft and agreed.
b)
Correspondence from the organisers of the Family Fun Days (not to be confused with the Cranbrook Fun Day) had been received confirming that insufficient monies had been raised to cover the cost of hiring the large equipment normally used for the occasion. We were one of only two parishes that had pledged anything at all. The organisers had suggested that if we could increase our pledge by £25 to £275 then they could arrange Circus Skills Workshops at both Cranbrook and Sissinghurst sites. Cllr. Holmes proposed that we should pledge the £275 necessary to deliver the project; this was seconded by Cllr. Bancroft and agreed.
32/13: Future Role of the Economic & Community Development Committee:

The Chairman thanked Members for attending, and explained his reasons for calling this extra meeting. He had prepared a discussion paper for the last Policy & Resources Committee Meeting on the future role of this Committee and the Members of that Committee had requested that he discuss this first with Members of this Committee. He reviewed what they had achieved over the past two years, the only notable projects being the defibrillator and Welcome Packs. He reminded Members of the Aims and Objectives of the Committee. He felt that although many important issues had been discussed, with the exception of Section 137 applications and the two projects already mentioned, very little had been achieved. This was partially due to the partnerships with other organisations such as the Cranbrook Weald Tourism & Economic Forum, which had diminished of late, so he had come to the conclusion that the amount of work undertaken did not justify a full time committee. He suggested that any projects arising could be dealt with by the Policy & Resources Committee.
Cllr. Fletcher stated that he felt the committee would prove more successful if it concentrated on the important issues such as High Speed Broadband and Section 137, rather than being distracted by less significant projects. Cllr. Holmes agreed, although still felt even major projects could be dealt with under the auspice of other committees and was confident that Policy & Resources would be successful 
in bringing together the skills necessary to deliver projects that had previously been under the remit of this committee. 

Cllr. Goodchild stated that he felt that we should be canvassing parishioners to find out what issues are important to them, and then decide which committees would be necessary to deliver projects. He also mentioned that social cohesion should be an important concern. Cllr. Holmes agreed and stated that that the current committee structure was at least ten years old and circumstances had changed since it was created so perhaps it was time for the Council to revisit the entire structure, although this would be a matter to be discussed at a future Full Council Meeting. Cllr macLachlan stated that he had volunteered for this Committee as he felt it would be instrumental in delivering a Local Plan and was disappointed that it had not been attempted. The Chairman explained this had been due in part to the introduction of the Localism Act. Members discussed at length the need for a Local Plan and how it might assist councillors when discussing how the committee system could be restructured.
Cllr. Bancroft felt that the Council had been involved in two major projects recently, one being the car parks which had resulted in a great deal of work  and currently the delivery of the new Community Centre  which was a huge project and possibly Members from this committee could offer their assistance with either of these. 

Cllr. Holmes proposed that the Economic & Development Committee be suspended until May 2015 and the Policy & Resources Committee would be called upon to identify issues which require support and delivery on an ad hoc basis; this was seconded by Cllr. Fletcher and agreed unanimously.


